
MINUTES OF THE MEETING of the Toronto Police Services Board held on AUGUST 12, 1999 at 1:30 PM in the Auditorium, 40 College Street, Toronto, Ontario.


PRESENT:
Norman Gardner, Chairman

Judy Sgro, Vice Chair

Jeff Lyons, Member

Emilia Valentini, Member

Sandy Adelson, Member

Olivia Chow, Member


ALSO PRESENT:
David J. Boothby, Chief of Police

Albert Cohen, City Legal Department

Deirdre Williams, Board Administrator



 #336
The Minutes of the Meeting held on JULY 22, 1999 were approved.

THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON

AUGUST 12, 1999

#337. Moment of Silence in memory of Sergeant Richard  McDonald
A moment of silence was held in memory of Sergeant Richard McDonald, Sudbury Police Service, who was killed while on-duty on Wednesday, July 28, 1999.
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AUGUST 12, 1999

#338. 1999 MID YEAR HATE BIAS CRIME STATISTICAL REPORT
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 21, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



1999 MID YEAR HATE BIAS CRIME STATISTICAL REPORT

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive the attached reports for information.


BACKGROUND:

The Board at it’s meeting of February 25, 1999 received the 1998 Hate Bias Statistical report and approved the following motion:

THAT the Chief of Police provide the Board with a report on the mechanism which measures the effectiveness of the Services initiatives to reduce hate bias crimes; and that this information be accompanied with the 1999 Mid Year hate Crime Statistical report.  (Board Minute #89/99 refers).

Appendix “A” details the requested information.

Detective Sergeant Richard Stubbings at local 808-3568 and Detective Dino Doria at local 808-3575 of Intelligence Services will be in attendance to answer any questions that the Board may have.

The Board was in receipt of the following report AUGUST 11, 1999 from Sylvia Hudson, Board Member:

SUBJECT:



1999 MID YEAR HATE BIAS CRIME STATISTICAL REPORT - ESTABLISHMENT OF WORKING GROUP

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Chief of Police establish a working group by August 30, 1999 with the Black community to assist in reducing incidents of hate-motivated crimes against Black people in the City of Toronto.

BACKGROUND:

Since the Black community is the number one target of hate crime, I recommend that the Chief of Police establish a working group by August 30, 1999 with the Black community, in which I will participate as a member, to assist in isolating or minimizing the continued incidents of hate crimes of Black people in the City of Toronto.

No. 52 Division appears to be the concentration of these attacks and, as you are aware, many minority groups commute to the City of Toronto on a daily basis to conduct business and to work.

I would suggest that the perception that the comfort level allows for more reporting should not be seen alone as the panacea or justification in fighting this problem in our society.  Proactive work and actions should be taken to unmask/expose and eliminate biases towards Blacks which help to compound hate in our society.

I recommend that this be given serious thought and consideration.

The following persons were in attendance and made deputations to the Board:

· Daniel Fine, Canadian Jewish Congress

· Corinne Krepel, League for Human Rights of B’nai Brith Canada*

* written submission also provided.

Detective Sergeant Richard Stubbings, Intelligence Services, was also in attendance and discussed this report with the Board.

Cont…d

The Board approved the following Motions:

1. THAT the deputations be received;

2. THAT the foregoing reports from Chief Boothby and Board Member Hudson be received; 

3. THAT the members of the Hate Crime Unit be congratulated for their efforts in working to reduce hate crimes in the City of Toronto; and

4. THAT Board members and other members of the Black community (including the Black Students Association and members of Toronto City Council) be invited to the next meeting of the Hate Crime Unit's community consultative group to discuss ways to assist in the reduction of hate-motivated crimes against members of the Black community and, if appropriate, a sub-committee be established to focus on hate crimes against members of the Black community.
THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON AUGUST 12, 1999

#339. LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION:
P.C. CHRISTOPHER DOWNER (1329)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JUNE 30, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION FOR POLICE CONSTABLE CHRISTOPHER DOWNER #1329.

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of an account of $37,638.39 from Harry Black, Q.C., Barrister for his representation of Police Constable Christopher Downer #1329.

BACKGROUND:

Police Constable Christopher Downer #1329 has requested payment of legal fees under the legal indemnification clause of the Uniform Collective Agreement.  The statement of account from Harry Black, Q.C., Barrister in the total amount of $37,638.39 with respect to the above mentioned officer’s legal indemnification has been received.

It has been determined that this account is proper for payment and I request approval from the Board to pay it.  The Toronto Legal Department has confirmed the fees to be reasonable and necessary.

The Acting Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the liabilities budget, Account #76511 – Legal Defence of Officers, to finance this expenditure.

This report corresponds with additional information provided on the Confidential Agenda.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864) and Maria Ciani, Manager of Labour Relations (8-7837) will be in attendance to answer questions, if necessary.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#340. LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION:
P.C. LAURA MCCONNELL (7535)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 8, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION 

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of an account of $281.83 from Harry Black, Q.C., Barrister for his representation of Police Constable Laura McConnell #7535.

BACKGROUND:

Police Constable Laura McConnell #7535 has requested payment of her legal fees under the legal indemnification clause of the Uniform Collective Agreement.  The statement of account from Harry Black, Q.C., Barrister, is in the total amount of $281.83 with respect to the above mentioned officer’s legal indemnification.

It has been determined that this account is proper for payment and I request approval from the Board to pay it.  The Toronto Legal Department has confirmed the fees to be reasonable and necessary.

The A/Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the liabilities budget, Account #76511-1 – Legal Costs, to finance this expenditure.

This report corresponds with additional information provided on the Confidential Agenda.

Mr. William Gibson, Director of Human Resources, (8-7864) and Maria Ciani, Manager, Labour Relations (8-7837) will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#341. LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION:
P.C. JIMMY BROWNE (4984)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 8, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board deny payment of an account of $66,295.57 from Stephen J. Stafford, Barrister and Solicitor for his representation of Police Constable Jimmy Browne #4984.

BACKGROUND:

Police Constable Jimmy Browne #4984 has requested payment of legal fees under the legal indemnification clause of the Uniform Collective Agreement.  The statement of account from Stephen J. Stafford, Barrister and Solicitor in the total amount of $66,295.57 with respect to the officer’s legal indemnification has been received.

This report corresponds with additional information provided on the Confidential Agenda.

It is recommended that payment of this account be denied.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources, (8-7864) and Maria Ciani, Manager, Labour Relations will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board concurred with the recommendation of the Chief of Police not to approve legal indemnification in this case.
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#342. LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION:
P.C. ALBERT COOMBS (512)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JUNE 28, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



LEGAL INDEMNIFICATION

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board deny payment of an account of $3,279.00 from Clive Bynoe, Q.C., and an account of $3,758.38 from Bruce E. Scott for their representation of Police Constable Albert Coombs #512.

BACKGROUND:

Police Constable Albert Coombs #512 has requested payment of legal fees under the legal indemnification clause of the Uniform Collective Agreement.  The statements of account in the amount of $3,279.00 from Clive Bynoe, Q.C., and $3,758.38 from Bruce E. Scott with respect to the officer’s legal indemnification have been received.

This report corresponds with additional information provided on the Confidential Agenda.

It is recommended that payment of these invoices be denied.

Maria Ciani, Manager, Labour Relations (8-7837) will be in attendance to answer questions, if necessary.

The Board concurred with the recommendation of the Chief of Police not to approve legal indemnification in this case.
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#343. ACCOUNT - HICKS, MORLEY, HAMILTON, STEWART & STORIE – LABOUR RELATIONS ISSUES
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 5, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



ACCOUNT - HICKS, MORLEY, HAMILTON, STEWART & STORIE (STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 1999.03.01 TO 1999.03.30) 

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of the attached account of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $36,829.55.

BACKGROUND:

Attached is a statement of account from the legal firm of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $36,829.55 for professional services rendered during the period of 1999.03.01 to 1999.03.30.

I request that the Board approve payment of this account.  This report corresponds with additional information provided on the confidential agenda.

The A/Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the 1999 budget account #76514 to finance this expenditure.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864), will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board was also in receipt of the following report JULY 5, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



ACCOUNT - HICKS, MORLEY, HAMILTON, STEWART & STORIE (STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 1999.04.01 TO 1999.04.30) 

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of the attached account of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $53,522.12.

BACKGROUND:

Attached is a statement of account from the legal firm of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $53,522.12 for professional services rendered during the period of 1999.04.01 to 1999.04.30.

I request that the Board approve payment of this account.  This report corresponds with additional information provided on the confidential agenda.

The A/Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the 1999 budget account #76514 to finance this expenditure.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864), and Maria Ciani, Manager, Labour Relations (8-7837) will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board was also in receipt of the following report JULY 5, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



ACCOUNT - HICKS, MORLEY, HAMILTON, STEWART & STORIE (STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 1999.03.01 TO 1999.04.30) 

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of the attached account of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $3,611.25.

BACKGROUND:

Attached is a statement of account from the legal firm of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $3,611.25 for professional services rendered during the period of 1999.03.01 to 1999.04.30.

I request that the Board approve payment of this account.  This report corresponds with additional information provided on the confidential agenda.

The A/Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the 1999 budget account #76514 to finance this expenditure.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864), will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board was also in receipt of the following report JULY 14, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:
SUBJECT:



ACCOUNT - HICKS, MORLEY, HAMILTON, STEWART & STORIE (STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 1999.05.01 TO 1999.05.31) 

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve payment of the attached account of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $35,771.58.

BACKGROUND:

Attached is a statement of account from the legal firm of Hicks, Morley, Hamilton, Stewart & Storie in the total amount of $35,771.58 for professional services rendered during the period of 1999.05.01 to 1999.05.31.

I request that the Board approve payment of this account.  This report corresponds with additional information provided on the confidential agenda.

The A/Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has certified that funds are available in the 1999 budget account #76514 to finance this expenditure.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864), and Maria Ciani, Manager, Labour Relations (8-7837) will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board approved the foregoing reports.

THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON

AUGUST 12, 1999

#344. JOB DESCRIPTION :
GROUP LEADER, EMPLOYMENT UNIT
The Board was in receipt of the following report JUNE 18, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



JOB DESCRIPTION - GROUP LEADER, EMPLOYMENT UNIT

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve the attached job description for the position of Group Leader, Employment Unit (A7043.3).





THAT the Board approve a change in the establishment of the Employment Unit to add one Group Leader position and delete one Class 4 Clerk-Typist position.

BACKGROUND:

The current structure of the Employment Unit does not provide for adequately co-ordinating the activities of approximately ten administrative support personnel within the unit. Some of these duties are currently being carried out by a Class 4 Clerk-Typist position. This is a temporary arrangement because from an organizational point of view, a Class 4 Clerk-Typist position cannot co-ordinate and supervise other Class 4 Clerk-Typist positions on a regular basis.

The Association also raised this issue and, based on a subsequent review of the position by the Compensation and Benefits Section of Human Resources, it was agreed that this function should be a Group Leader’s position (A7043.3) and posted as a new job.

Budget Impact
The new position has been evaluated by the Compensation and Benefits Section of Human Resources as a 35 hour Class A07 position in the Unit “A” Collective Agreement, with a salary range of $37,917.56 - $42,326.11 per annum (October 1998 salary rates).  The difference between the top rate of the proposed Group Leader position (A07) and the current Clerk-Typist position (A4038.3) is an increase of $5,956.02 per annum.  The Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has confirmed the availability of funds in the 1999 Employment Unit budget to fund this new position.  There will be no increase in the establishment of the Employment Unit.

The recommended job description is contained in the attachment to this report.  The Association will be notified following approval by the Board, as required by the Collective Agreement.

It is therefore recommended that the Board approve the creation of a Group Leader (A7043.3) position and the deletion of the Clerk-Typist position (A4038.3).

Mr. William Gibson, Director of Human Resources (8-7864) and Inspector Steve Grant, Employment Unit (8-7140) will be in attendance to respond to any questions the Board may have.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#345. QUOTATION FOR THE RENOVATIONS TO THE EMPLOYEE & FAMILY ASSISTANCE OFFICE 
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 15, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



QUOTATION FOR THE RENOVATIONS TO THE EMPLOYEE & FAMILY ASSISTANCE OFFICE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board confirm the awarding of a contract to A.G. Reat Construction Co. Ltd. in the amount of $133,643.00, all taxes included, in accordance with Part 5; Section 12 of By-Law 100, for the renovations required to 590 Jarvis St., 4th Floor to relocate the Employee & Family Assistance Office.  The A/CAO - Policing has certified to funds in the 1999 Operating Budget.

BACKGROUND:
The Police Services Board at its meeting of August 21, 1997 (BM# 341/97 refers) received a report from Toronto Police Services (TPS) Facilities Management recommending that the Service relocate all Police operations to City owned buildings.  This recommendation originated with the 1997 Police Budget Task Force that recommended;

“All agreements for office space currently leased by the Police Service be reviewed with a view to the ultimate transfer of related operations to surplus property owned by Metro.”

On July 9, 1999, the City of Toronto Finance Department, Purchasing and Materials Management Division, on behalf of the Police Service, issued a “Request for Proposal,” (No. 3907-99-01808) to five (5) pre-qualified vendors (BM# 20/98 refers).  The closing date of the “Requests for Proposals” was July 14, 1999.

The Scope of Work is for the renovation of existing City owned space located at 590 Jarvis St., 4th. Flr. and the relocation of the Employee & Family Assistance office to this facility.  The current Employee & Family Assistance lease expired May 31, 1999.  The Board at its meeting of May 20, 1999 (BM# 215/99 refers) approved the overhold of the Employee & Family Assistance lease.  The current overhold agreement is costing the Service in excess of $4,000/ month.

Quotations have now been received and reviewed by the appropriate Service personnel.  HN Construction ($108,772), Michael Thomas Group ($121,980) and Doricon Limited ($128,400) submitted lower bids, however, all these companies failed to include portions (i.e.-electrical & mechanical) of the required work in their submissions.  It is therefore recommended that the Board confirm the issuance of a purchase order to A.G. Reat Construction Company Limited having submitted the lowest bid meeting specifications.

Due to the time constraints the Service requested the Chairman, Toronto Police Services Board, in accordance with Part 5; Section 12 of By-Law 100, to approve the award of this contract prior to Board approval.  The Chairman approved the award and the work is currently underway.

Mr. Michael Ellis, Manager, Facilities Management (8-7951) and Mr. Joseph Martino, Manager, Purchasing Support Services (8-7997) will be in attendance to answer any questions the Board may have.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#346. REQUEST FOR FUNDS - HEADQUARTERS FITNESS COMMITTEE'S HEALTH AND WELLNESS PROGRAM
The Board was in receipt of the following report JUNE 30, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Request for Funds – Headquarters Fitness Committee’s Health and Wellness Program

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approves an expenditure of $2,500 from the Board’s Special Fund to the Headquarters Fitness Committee to promote Health & Wellness and to provide updated training for the volunteer aerobics instructors. (In accordance with Special Fund Criteria:  Objective #3 – Board/Service Relations; Program Area: Other)

BACKGROUND:
The move of Police Headquarters to 40 College Street in May, 1988, included the establishment of a fitness facility on the 3rd underground level of the building.  Planning for the fitness facility commenced prior to the move, with the intent of having the facility ready when staff moved in.  A Headquarters Fitness Committee (comprised of staff volunteers) was formed.  This committee is responsible for acquiring all the necessary equipment, member registration, maintenance, etc.  With the assistance of the Board and the TPSAAA, based on the 1/3 cost sharing contribution for such facilities, and member registrations, the committee was able to acquire equipment and the facility was ready at the time of move-in.

Initially, registered members were provided the use of the exercise equipment; however, it soon became apparent that more variety was required.  The committee decided to offer aerobic classes as part of the registration.  As a result, qualified staff volunteers were recruited to teach these classes.  

The Headquarters Fitness Committee is currently comprised of 13 members, consisting of:



Chairman



John Fulton


Treasurer



Angelo Cristofaro


Secretary/Membership

Jo-Anne North


Equipment ( purchase & mtce. )
Jim Makris, 







Scott Bronson, Jim Trauzzi


Facilities



Jackie Parent


Promotions


Julie Chollet


Member



Louise Gray


Aerobic Instructors

Julie Chollet,







Kellie Mainprize,







Valerie Buchanan, Shirley Elliott


TPSAAA Representative
Hans Petersen

During the past 10 years, the Committee has worked very hard to continually update equipment, provide quality aerobics classes, envision the future requirements of its members, and ensure that all is provided in a safe environment.

Committee’s Mission Statement
The Committee’s mission statement is: “To ensure that registered members are provided with a fitness facility that is safe, clean and properly maintained, and assist the Service in promoting health & wellness.“

The Facility

The fitness facility is divided into three distinct sections.  The smallest section contains equipment for members experienced with the use of free weights.  The middle section houses an updated universal exercise machine which is user friendly, aesthetically pleasing and for members that are not experienced with free weights.  The last and largest of the three sections is the most popular amongst our members.  This section contains equipment such as lifecycles, cross trainers, step machines, rowing machines, etc., as well as a large open floor space for the aerobic classes.  Given a basement location, the Committee has added features to make the area resemble a top notch fitness centre.  Some of these features include carpeting for aerobics, rubber matting for weights, wall-to-wall mirrors and a sound system for music.

Membership
Registration in 1999 is approximately 280 members.  Registration is limited to staff working at Headquarters, and Court Officers located near Headquarters who do not have access to a fitness facility.  The facility is open 24 hours to accommodate varying work schedules.  The annual membership fee is $35 for TPSAAA members, and $65 for non-TPSAAA members.  This cost includes the use of all equipment, participation in the aerobic classes, and use of the change rooms.  One of the Committee’s goals is to encourage participation of as many members from within Headquarters as possible, and therefore, the registration fee has been kept to a minimum.  The Service is committed to wellness programs for staff, and this is one way of achieving that goal.

Equipment
In 1995, the equipment managers developed a plan to update equipment based on the needs of our members.  Since 1995, approximately $30,000 of new equipment has been purchased.  Given the utilisation of the equipment, the Committee must purchase commercial grade fitness equipment to ensure wellness, health, safety and durability.  The commercial grade fitness equipment carries a heavy price tag (between $4,000 and $7,000 per item), and therefore approximately only one new piece of equipment can be purchased each fiscal year.

Aerobics

As mentioned earlier, aerobic classes are provided as part of the membership.  The four instructors are staff volunteers qualified to teach a variety of classes such as low impact aerobics, step aerobics, heavy rope, boxercise/athletic training, stretch & strength, and yoga.  The classes are scheduled 5 days per week (Monday to Friday) between 12:10 to 12:50 p.m.  In order to provide proper instruction utilising the latest information, the instructors attend various conferences on their own time ( e.g. CAN-FIT PRO CONFERENCE ).  The Committee tries to cover these conference expenses, but if funds are not available, staff have incurred costs to attend.  It cannot be stressed enough the amount of personal time put in by the aerobic instructors to keep themselves up-to-date, and to plan and ensure variety in the classes.

Promoting Health & Wellness
The Headquarters Fitness Committee is dedicated to promoting health & wellness.  Committee members have provided their own expertise to staff in the areas of training programs, use of equipment and diet habits.  The Committee has arranged for various guest speakers and instructors to deliver sessions on topical issues such as self-defence and nutrition.  Although the fitness facility is for Headquarters members, the Committee would like to make available health and wellness information sessions, which can be held in the auditorium, to all interested Service employees.

Board Assistance
The membership fees currently collected can sustain the ongoing maintenance and replacement of equipment in the Headquarters fitness facility, but the Fitness Committee has gone beyond just providing an exercise room.  In order to continue to provide trained aerobics instructors and promote health & wellness, some financial assistance is required.  This assistance would be used for promoting health & wellness (approximately $1,000), in conjunction with Service initiatives, and ensuring that the aerobics instructors are kept up-to-date with training (approximately $1,500).  The aerobics instructors are not compensated for teaching the classes, but they provide a professional level of instruction.  The Committee has considered increasing fees; however, this could discourage staff from joining and decrease membership.  Although there are currently over 280 members, one of the Committee’s goals is to further increase this membership.  Therefore, it is recommended that the Board provide an amount of $2,500.00 from the Board’s Special Fund to the Headquarters Fitness Committee in order to encourage health and wellness in Service staff and to provide updated training for the volunteer aerobics instructors.

John Fulton, Chairman, (8-7360) and Angelo Cristofaro, Treasurer, (8-7877) will be in attendance to answer questions..

The Board agreed to approve an expenditure of $1250 from the Special Fund rather than $2500 as requested.
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#347. PARKING ENFORCEMENT ISSUES
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 19, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Information Requested by the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee relating to Parking Enforcement

RECOMMENDATION: 
1)  THAT the Board receive the following report for information; and

2)  THAT the Board forward a copy of this report to  the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee.

BACKGROUND:

As a result of the Corporate Services Committee meeting on March 25, 1999 and the City of Toronto Council meeting on May 11 and 12, 1999, the Toronto Police Service has been requested to respond to the following issues:

(1) The Corporate Services Committee requested the Toronto Police Services (sic) to submit a report to the aforementioned meeting of the Corporate Services Committee on the change in the administrative discretion of the Parking Enforcement Unit; such report to also explain why cars owned by parents whose children are at Hospital for Sick Children are being towed from streets that are not on the emergency routes, i.e. Elm Street.

There has been no change to report on the administrative discretion of the Parking Enforcement Unit.  Parking Enforcement Officers are empowered to use their best judgement and discretion based on individual situations.

Parking Enforcement on Elm Street: Elm street is governed by a rush-hour-route bylaw between 3:30 PM and 6:30 PM Monday to Friday on the North side between University Avenue and Bay Street. During rush hour times, the Parking Enforcement Unit is mandated to ensure the free flow of traffic and as a result, adopts standard operational procedures of tagging and towing.

(2) THAT the Parking Enforcement Unit, through the Chief of Police, submit a report to the Corporate Services Committee, on administrative policies, practices, procedures and directions given to the field staff of the Parking Enforcement Unit respecting the issuance of tickets.
The Parking Enforcement Unit has adopted an area based enforcement program. This program has proven successful by allowing City officials and constituents the opportunity to deal directly with the supervisors responsible for their policing area in order to discuss concerns or initiate enforcement in problematic areas.

Further, the area based enforcement program allocates field enforcement officers to the same area for a minimum of two years. This allows officers to become familiar with their areas and provide proactive enforcement. The officers patrol their areas, tag vehicles parked in contravention of the City posted bylaws, and tow when necessary.  At the same time they are responsible for attending to complaint calls.

The unit has adopted operational policies and practices to ensure enforcement is conducted in a fair and equitable manner. A summary of the key operational policies is attached.

(3) the Parking Enforcement Unit of the Toronto Police Services (sic) report to the Corporate Services Committee on the reasons for the increase in the number of spoiled tags and the action that will be taken to keep this number to a minimum;
The definition of ‘spoiled tags’ by The City of Toronto Parking Tag Operations (PTO) is based on a group of 13 different “stop process reasons”. These reasons cover a variety of “stop process” situations over which neither Parking Enforcement nor PTO have complete control (for example:  Licence plate lost / stolen and other system errors by Ministry of Transportation). The Parking Enforcement Unit and PTO are currently involved in discussions to redefine the codes in order to more accurately represent the reasons for which tags are not fully processed.

Through the use of the Parking Information System, Unit management is closely monitoring all reasons for non-processible tags.  Over the last three years the number of non-processible tags for officer responsible reasons has decreased. With the help of the Parking Information System, managers are able to monitor individual officer’s or a platoon’s performance for non-processible tags, advise them of their errors, indicate how to improve their performance and take further action if necessary.  Officers with the highest non-processible rates are identified, spoken to and monitored.

The Unit has also acquired a scanning system which enables supervisors to show officers any errors they have made on their parking tags and to correct legibility problems.

Discussions are currently in progress with Parking Tag Operations and City Legal to rectify the issues revolving around droveaway tags.

A review was also conducted in relation to dealer plates.  It was found that notwithstanding what vehicle the plate was attached to at the time of the infraction, the plate owner is liable for all parking infractions. As a result of this joint effort, tags dealing with dealer plates are now being processed by Parking Tag Operations.

In conjunction with Parking Tag Operations, the Unit is looking into a hand held automated tagging machine which would definitely decrease the non-processible rate.  The project, however, is in the early stages and no conclusions have been drawn to date.

As a result of measures we continue to adopt, in 1998 the rate of processible tags improved by 2 percentage points. Financial value of this improvement is approximately one million dollars.

(4)  requested the Toronto Police Services Board and the City Solicitor to report to the Corporate Services Committee on how the contract with pound operators can be amended to discontinue the practice of civilian Pound employees wearing any form of police clothing or uniform or replica thereof;

The Traffic Services Unit, which is responsible for monitoring the Police Services Board approved contract pounds submitted the following:

The current contract with pound operators does not include any stipulation with reference to the clothing or attire to be worn by civilian pound personnel.

However, upon receipt of this request, the matter was reviewed.  Traffic Services has found no evidence that the practice of civilian pound personnel wearing any form of police clothing or uniform or replica thereof is true.  Traffic Services will ensure that all future contracts include a stipulation to disallow this practice, under the condition of equipment, facilities and conduct of personnel clause.  In the interim, Traffic Services will be diligent in ensuring this practice does not occur.

It is recommended that the Board receive this information and that a copy of this report be forwarded to the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee for their information.

Superintendent Douglas Reynolds (808-6653) will be present at the Board meeting to answer any questions.

The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 19, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Information Requested by the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee relating to Parking Tag Issuance to Disabled Permit Holders

RECOMMENDATION: 
1)  THAT the Board receive the following report for information; and

2)  THAT the Board forward a copy of this report to the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee.

BACKGROUND:

This report is in response to the following Motion of the Corporate Services Committee (CSC), as adopted by the Council of the City of Toronto at its meeting held on May 11th and 12th, 1999.

That the Toronto Police Services Board be requested to immediately institute a program of proper training for officers so that the over issuance of tickets to valid disabled parking permit holders is immediately terminated.

To provide a valid response to the CSC motion, it is necessary to present a review of the issues surrounding issuance of parking tags to holders of Disability Parking Permits (DPP).

On the face of the motion it would appear that the CSC has determined that officers are indiscriminately tagging vehicles bearing disability permits.  Thus, this has resulted in “... the over-issuance of tickets to valid disabled parking permit holders..”.  It is agreed that every effort must be expended to reduce the number of parking tags issued to vehicles bearing valid disability permits.  The following analysis will show that the over issuance of parking tags, however, is a multi-faceted issue.

In 1998 members of the Toronto Police Service Parking Enforcement issued 2,300,000 parking tickets.  Of these parking tickets only 6,332 were withdrawn under the category of Disabled Withdrawals.  This represents a percentage of 0.28% of tag issuance.  A further review of these withdrawals shows that 818 parking tags withdrawn did not fit within the exemption under the law
.  Hence the actual number of tags that were issued and withdrawn under this exemption was 5,514 for a percentage of 0.24% of tag issuance.

The remaining parking tags withdrawn for Displaying Disability Permit, were reviewed to determine the reason(s) for the withdrawal.  This was a critical step in identifying the problems and determining the appropriate solutions.  TABLE 1 TAGS WITHDRAWN PER LICENCE PLATE 1998 FOR DISPLAYING DISABILITY PERMIT subdivides the parking tags withdrawn by number of occurrences per plate.

TABLE 1

TAGS WITHDRAWN PER LICENCE PLATE 1998 

“For Displaying Disability Permit *”

Withdrawal per Licence plate
Tags withdrawn

1 to 2
4,315 

3 to 4
1,103 

5 to 10
760 

>10
154 

Total
6,332 

Source: Parking Information System, PINS

* Where the holder of a disability permit requests withdrawal due to the fact that a valid disabled permit was displayed at the time of alleged offence. (For Parking Enforcement Only)

Based on the above table motorists receiving parking tags were divided into two categories.  First, are those motorists who receive one or two tickets and secondly, those that have numerous withdrawals.  Based on this information it was determined that there were two possible reasons why parking tags were being withdrawn for Disabled Withdrawals:


1) inappropriate issuance by officers, and


2) misuse of the Disability Permit Program.

This misuse of Disability Permits flows from the fact that all a person has to do is present the parking tag and permit at a First Appearance Facility to have the parking tag withdrawn.  Such requests for withdrawal are approved as a matter of routine due to the “transferability” of the permit.  Thus, for some people the Disability Permit becomes a free parking pass as opposed to a valuable tool to address the needs of person with disabilities.

Anecdotal information supplied by Parking Enforcement Officers also pointed to abuses of the system by the holders of disability permits.  Officers report seeing courier vehicles and vehicles engaged in the renovation/handyman business parked while displaying DPP’s.  Also Officers report seeing, on numerous occasions, young and fit people leave and return to their vehicles without any apparent disability that would fit the criteria for the issuance of a permit
.

Another problem is caused when valid permits are photocopied and placed in vehicles.  Because these photocopies are not valid, Parking Enforcement Officers issue parking tickets upon observation of them.  The holders then attend at a First Appearance Facility with a valid permit to have the parking tag withdrawn.  (Superintendent Reynolds will present samples at the Board meeting.)

In order to address inappropriate issuance two steps have been taken to reduce such issuance.

On a regular basis a Parking Enforcement Training Bulletin (Appendix B) is issued.  In addition, a Routine Order (Appendix C) was published Service wide.  These two training aids will be re-published as needed.

Secondly, a monthly review of tag issuance by officer has begun.  The purpose of this review is to identify officers who have tags withdrawn under the category of “Disabled Withdrawals”.  The withdrawn tags are reviewed with the officer, concerns are discussed and the performance is monitored.

To address the concerns over misuse of Disability Permits and inappropriate issuance, a new parking tag has been designed (Appendix D).  This new tag contains a section that must be completed when issuing a parking tag for any offence.  This new section will ensure that officers have checked to see if there is a clearly visible permit displayed before issuing a parking tag.  This additional piece of information will also supply the staff of Parking Tag Operations more complete information when making the determination as to whether or not to withdraw a parking tag.

Finally, the Service initiated an Accessible Parking Working Group that is examining a number of issues involving accessibility.  The group will be making recommendations towards changing the present system of issuing and using Disabled Parking Permits.  Work has begun on a mandate for a proposed “Accessible Parking Enforcement Unit”.  Although this idea is in its’ infancy stage, responsibilities of this unit may include such things as:

· ensuring compliance with signage regulations,

· targeted enforcement against those that abuse disabled parking spaces and disabled parking permits, and

· lecturing the public, parking enforcement officers and police officers on the issues associated with accessibility.

It is anticipated that the officers assigned to this unit would become the Service’s experts on disabled issues.  It has been discussed that this unit would be at least partially staffed with officers who are themselves disabled.  So far, this idea has received overwhelming support and I find this encouraging.

While it is a goal of the Parking Enforcement Unit to reduce, if not eliminate the issuance of parking tickets to the holders of valid displayed Disabled Permits, it is not a single issue problem as suggested by the Corporate Services Committee motion.  The issues outlined in this report show it to be a problem with several causes.  Recognizing this, the Service has and will continue to seek any and all solutions.

It is recommended that the Board receive this information and that a copy of this report be forwarded to the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee for their information.

Superintendent Douglas Reynolds (808-6653) will be present at the Board meeting to answer any questions.

The Board was also in receipt of correspondence (AUGUST 12, 1999) from Gerald Parker, President, Beyond Ability International, with regard to the foregoing reports.  A copy is filed in the Board office.

Mr. Parker was also in attendance and made a deputation to be Board on this matter.

Superintendent Doug Reynolds and P.C. Scott Baptiste, Parking Enforcement Unit, were also in attendance and discussed the foregoing reports with the Board.

The Board approved the following Motions:

1. THAT the deputation and the correspondence from Mr. Parker be received;

2. THAT the foregoing reports from the Chief of Police be received and forwarded to the City of Toronto Corporate Services Committee as requested; 
3. THAT the Chief of Police provide a report to the Board for its October 21, 1999 meeting on the following issues: 

· written guidelines on Unit Performance Standards

· status of the request to the province to amend legislation that would resolve issues regarding “droveaway tags” 

· update on the rationale to “input spoiled tags”

· cost analysis of hand-held automatic tagging machines versus current procedures

cont…d

4. THAT the Chief of Police provide the Policy & Budget Subcommittee with a report that identifies the police facilities which provide full accessibility for persons with disabilities and those which have limited access; and

5. THAT the Chief of Police advise the Board members of the date of the next Accessible Parking Working Group meeting. 

5
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#348. PARKING ENFORCEMENT UNIT - ABSENTEEISM
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 19, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Information Requested by the City of Toronto Budget Committee relating to Parking Enforcement Unit Absenteeism

RECOMMENDATION: 
1)  THAT the Board receive the following report for information, and

2)  THAT the Board forward a copy of this report to the City of Toronto Emergency and Protective Services Committee and the City of Toronto Budget Committee.

BACKGROUND:

At its meeting of October 13, 1998 the City of Toronto Budget Committee requested the Toronto Police Service provide a monthly report on Parking Enforcement Unit absenteeism, through  the Police Services Board, to the Emergency and Protective Services Committee and the Budget Committee. The Police Services Board at its meeting on February 25, 1999, recommended the submission of semi-annual rather than monthly reports (minute #105). The requested information is contained in this report.

The Parking Enforcement Unit management has taken a number of steps to minimize absenteeism.  The following structured procedure has been established and is strictly adhered to:

· 3rd day sick - phone call to the officer at residence,

· 4th day sick - home visit, and

· 4 or more days sick - doctor’s note required.

The Supervisor of Administration has been assigned the responsibility of ensuring sick staff comply with all Service requirements (e.g. home visit, and doctor’s letters), are reassessed when specified by the Service’s Medical Advisory Service and takes whatever steps are required to return the employee to work as soon as their situation permits.

With the assistance of Human Resources, strategies have been developed to assist long term light duty staff enhance their job skills in order to qualify them for reclassification and placement in other units. Replacement Parking Enforcement Officers are then hired, improving unit productivity.  Since January 1999 four officers have been reclassified.

In order to accurately highlight absenteeism patterns, the reporting is grouped into three categories:  IOD, Long Term Sick, and Other Sick.  IOD represents staff members who were injured while performing their duties.  Long term sickness represents staff  who remained sick for approximately two (2) or more months.  Other sickness represents all other short term sickness.

Parking Enforcement Unit Absenteeism


January- June 1999

Type


Jan.
Feb.
Mar.
April
May
June*

IOD


0.5%
0.6%
1.0%
1.0%
2.0%
2.3%

Long term Sick


2.7%
2.6%
1.5%
1.5%
0.9%
0.7%

Other Sick


10.2%
7.3%
4.7%
3.9%
2.9%
3.8%

Source: Parking Information System

Note: Calculations are based on scheduled working days only.

* based on first three weeks

Above statistics reveal that the Unit has been successful in minimizing its absenteeism and short-term sickness accounts for only approximately 4 percent of the scheduled shifts.

It is recommended that the Board receive this information and that this report be forwarded to the City of Toronto Emergency and Protective Services Committee and the City of Toronto Budget Committee for their information.

Superintendent Douglas Reynolds (808-6653) will be present at the Board meeting to answer any questions.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#349. BILL & SON TOWING CONTRACT
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 15, 1999 from Ronald D. Manes, Torkin Manes Cohen & Arbus:

SUBJECT:


BILL & SON TOWING CONTRACT
RECOMMENDATION:
THAT the Board receive this report for information.

BACKGROUND:
The Board at its meeting of February 25, 1999 received a privileged and confidential report from Torkin Manes Cohen & Arbus relating to the Board’s earlier award of the District 2 Towing and Pound Services Contract to Bill & Son Towing.  

The Board approved the following motion:

THAT, given that the Board had previously indicated (Min. No. 475/98 refers) that there would be a public report responding to the submissions made by Mr. O’Leary, the Board asked Mr. Manes to prepare a further report suitable for the public agenda summarizing his review.

Further to above-mentioned motion, Torkin Manes Cohen & Arbus has provided the attached report.

IT IS THEREFORE RECOMMENDED:
THAT the Board receive the following report for information.

Stephen LeDrew, counsel acting on behalf of AB Towing, was in attendance and made a deputation to the Board.  Mr. LeDrew asked the Board it clarify its position with regard to the award of the District 2 Towing & Pound Services Contract to Bill & Son Towing.

The Board agreed to defer the foregoing report to its September 23, 1999 meeting and requested that, in the interim, the City Legal Department prepare a report on this matter to be considered in conjunction with Mr. Manes’ report at the September meeting.
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#350. STATUS OF STAFFING CHANGES WITHIN CORPORATE INFORMATION SERVICES UNIT (CIS)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 26, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



STATUS OF STAFFING CHANGES WITHIN CORPORATE INFORMATION SERVICES UNIT (CIS)

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive this report.

BACKGROUND:

In reviewing the recommended organizational changes resulting from the Program Review of the former Records & Information Security Unit (RIS) and Occurrence Reengineering, the Board at its meeting held on March 31, 1997 requested further reports in October of each year on the status of staffing changes within the new CIS Unit (formerly RIS), including a financial statement on the Occurrence Reengineering Project which clearly identified all savings to date, including staffing (Min. No. 107/97 refers).

The Board at its meeting held on October 17, 1996, approved three interim manager positions within the new Corporate Information Services Unit (CIS) which replaced the former Records and Information Security Unit (RIS) (Min. No. 351/96 refers).  These positions were created to replace the former Director, RIS, Staff Sergeant/FOI Co-ordinator and three Manager, RIS positions which were deleted after retirement of the three incumbent Managers on March 31, 1996, and were required to accommodate both maintenance management and change management for the 2 - 3 year changeover time period.  A program review of the former RIS Unit, from which the existing CIS Unit was designed, identified a need for only two CIS Managers after organizational changes had been completed in the CIS Unit and as such, the three CIS Manager positions were approved by the Board as Interim Managers only.  The appointment of three interim Managers, CIS, was subsequently approved by the Board on January 9, 1997 (Min. No. C2/97 refers).

The implementation of Occurrence Reengineering was significantly delayed in 1998 due to further budget scrutiny of Police Capital Budget projects by the new City of Toronto, as well as the Service’s participation in the GTA Common Police Environment Group (CPEG) regarding joint acquisition of a new records management system.  As a result of the delay, the Service will not be achieving its target CIS staffing level of 105 until mid-year 2001.  In addition to the day-to-day workload, the managers are also reviewing and planning to streamline processes and procedures to ensure effective and efficient integration to the new system.  Resulting from this, a post-implementation organizational structure for CIS would be developed and put before the Board in 2000.

PROGRESS ON CIS STAFFING CHANGES TO JUNE 30, 1999

The following reflects Service progress to June 30, 1999 towards achieving its Occurrence Reengineering goals and resultant staffing changes.

The Police Services Board approval of the reports on the Program Review of Records and Information Security (RIS) and Occurrence Reengineering (Min. No. 107/97 and C52/97 refer) included a transitional staffing strategy for the new Corporate Information Services (CIS) Unit for the 1997-1999 period pending implementation of Occurrence Reengineering.  Key components of this staffing strategy were as follows:

i) The CIS Unit would require a standard strength of 224 staff members for processing existing workloads until May, 1997, and then 202 staff after 22 CIS Occurrence Processing Clerks are redeployed as Divisional personnel.

ii) Given the need to have 202 staff members to maintain interim workloads, the Service would hire only temporary staff to replace those separated through attrition until the new Occurrence Reengineering technology is in place, and at which point the temporary staff members would be released.

During 1998, the majority of approved CIS organizational changes were implemented.  As of June 30, 1999, actual CIS staffing levels were as follows:


PERMANENT
TEMPORARY
TOTAL
TARGET STAFFING IN 2001

Information Access & Security Unit
46
4*
50
46

Operations Unit (i.e. combined Records Management & Occurrence Management Units)

127

28

155

63

Total
173
32
205
109

* Additional staffing approved in 1998 for Police Reference Check Program (PRCP) to ensure adequate service levels for increased workloads, and for which full cost recovery applies from PRCP revenue.  These positions will be replaced with permanent staff when downsizing occurs to reduce surplus implications.

As can be seen from the chart above, CIS staffing levels have remained at or below the 202 staff members required to support existing workloads pending implementation of Occurrence Reengineering (excluding four additional temporary staff approved in 1998 to support the PRCP).  The number of temporary staff in the Operations Unit continues to grow due to retirements and resignations of permanent staff, but are offset by consistent reductions in permanent staff.  Because of the trade-off between permanent and temporary staff, projected budget savings in 1999 is approximately $138,000, and only reflect salary differentials between permanent and temporary staff.  On an annualized basis, these savings will be equivalent to $250,000, which will be reflected in the Year 2000 Operating Budget.

Mr. Frank Chen, Acting CAO - Policing (8-8005) will be present at the Board meeting to respond to any questions regarding the foregoing.

The Board noted that it has not received a response from the City of Toronto with regard to the Board’s request that fees for providing police reference checks to non-profit organizations be waived immediately subject to the Toronto Budget Committee and Toronto City Council agreeing to reimburse the Board with funds equivalent to the cost of processing checks for non-profit organizations. (Min. No. 311/99 refers).

The Board received the foregoing report and approved the following Motion:

THAT the Chief of Police, in conjunction with the City Legal Department, provide the Board with a report on the following:

· definition of “non-profit” organizations

· feasibility of waiving fees for non-profit organizations and obtain additional funds by increasing the fees to other groups or by alternative means of cost-recovery.
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#351. TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD'S SPECIAL FUND AND TRUST FUND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AS AT DECEMBER 31, 1998
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 12, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD'S SPECIAL FUND AND TRUST FUND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AS AT DECEMBER 31, 1998

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive the audited financial statements by Ernst & Young for their information.

BACKGROUND:

Attached are the audited financial statements by Ernst & Young, Chartered Accountants, for the Toronto Police Services Board’s Special Fund and Trust Funds for the year ended December 31, 1998.  The audited figures have been reviewed and meet the concurrence of Financial & Administration staff.  

Mr. Angelo Cristofaro, Acting Director of Finance & Administration (8-7877), will be in attendance to answer any questions.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#352. MUSEUM RESERVE FUND
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 14, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



MUSEUM RESERVE FUND

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive the report on the Museum Reserve Fund.

BACKGROUND:

Attached is the unaudited statement of continuity for the Museum Reserve Fund for the three months ended March 31, 1999 (Appendix A).

As at March 31, 1999, the unaudited balance in the Museum Reserve Fund was $462,156, with total receipts of $7,950.

Superintendent William Blair (8-7084), and Gabi Voigt, Museum Administrator (8-7022), Community Policing Support Unit, will be present at the Board meeting to answer any questions.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#353. LETTER OF APPRECIATION
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 2, 1999 from Mark G. Johnson, Chairman, Police Officer of the Year Awards:

On behalf of the Board of Trade Young Professionals, I thank you for your participation in the Police Officer of the Year Awards.  The Awards could not have been as successful without your cooperation and support.

This year, the Awards were a resounding success because of the hard work and enthusiasm of many.  I believe that strong foundations have been laid for the continued success of these awards in recognizing the bravery, dedication and professionalism of the Toronto Police.

Once again, thank you.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#354. RECLASSIFICATION OF CONSTABLE:
P.C. GRAHAM ATKINSON (5184)
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 21, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Reclassification of Constable

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve the reclassification of P.C. Graham Atkinson (5184) to third class constable effective August 14, 1999.

BACKGROUND:

Police Constable Graham Atkinson (5184) of 14 Division has served the required period in his current class and is eligible for reclassification to third class effective August 14, 1999.  He has been recommended for reclassification by his Unit Commander.

As requested by the Board, the Service’s files have been reviewed for the required period of service to ascertain whether the member has a history of misconduct or outstanding allegations of misconduct.  The review has revealed that this officer does not have a history of misconduct, nor any outstanding allegations of misconduct, on file.

It is presumed that this officer shall continue to perform with good conduct between the date of this correspondence and the actual date of Board approval.  Any deviation from this will be brought to the Board’s attention forthwith.

The Acting Chief Administrative Officer – Policing has confirmed that the funds to support this recommendation are included in the Service’s 1999 Operating Budget.  The Service is obligated by its Rules to implement this reclassification.

I concur with this reclassification.

Mr. William Gibson, Director, Human Resources (8-7864) will be in attendance at the Board meeting to answer questions if required.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#355. ATTENDANCE AT THE CANADIAN ASSOCIATION OF CIVILIAN OVERSIGHT OF LAW ENFORCEMENT CONFERENCE
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 30, 1999 from Norman Gardner, Chairman:

SUBJECT:



ATTENDANCE AT THE CANADIAN ASSOCIATION OF CIVILIAN OVERSIGHT OF LAW ENFORCEMENT (CACOLE):  1999 SAINT JOHN, NEW BRUNSWICK CONFERENCE

RECOMMENDATION:
1.
THAT the Board approve the attendance of one Board member interested in attending the Canadian Association of Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (CACOLE): 1999 Saint John, New Brunswick Conference; and




2.
THAT funds related to the Board members’ attendance at the conference be provided from the Board’s Special Fund (In accordance with Special Fund Criteria - Objective #1 Board/Community Relations).
BACKGROUND:

The Police Services Board is in receipt of correspondence extending an invitation to attend the Canadian Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (CACOLE) Conference being held from Tuesday, September 21, 1999 to Friday, September 24, 1999 at the Delta Brunswick Hotel in Saint John, New Brunswick.

Conference highlights include a presentation on police public complaints; methods used by oversight, governing authorities and law enforcement agencies to ensure accountability - risk assessment, audit, evaluation and corrective measures; recommendations for changes in practices and policies resulting from inquests and inquiries of innocent citizens wrongfully convicted and incarcerated; alternative justice systems within first nation communities; strategic planning principles, that being, accountability, objectives, standards, performance measures, monitoring and evaluation; perspectives on investigations and the requirement of having expertise in skills and techniques; and mediation and alternative dispute resolution.

The registration cost for each full conference delegate is $375.00.

The conference will provide helpful information to the attending Board members for the purposes of performing his/her duties.  The Board Member who would like to attend should contact Ms. Karlene Bennett, Police Services Board office, as soon as possible in order to prepare the necessary registration documents in a timely manner.

Unfortunately, this CACOLE conference conflicts with the September Board meeting, thus the restriction on attendance.

It is therefore recommended:

1. THAT the Board approve the attendance of one Board member interested in attending the Canadian Association of Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (CACOLE): 1999 Saint John, New Brunswick Conference; and 

2. THAT funds related to the Board members’ attendance at the conference be provided from the Board’s Special Fund (In accordance with Special Fund Criteria – Objective #1 Board/Community Relations).

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#356. POLICE OFFICER'S AUTHORITY TO CARRY A GUN UNDER THE CRIMINAL CODE
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 22, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



POLICE OFFICER’S AUTHORITY TO CARRY A GUN UNDER THE CRIMINAL CODE

RECOMMENDATION:

1)  THAT the Board receive this report for information purposes.





2)  THAT the Board approve By-law No. 128 pertaining to revisions to Service Rules.

BACKGROUND:
At its meeting on June 18, 1998, the Board requested that, with regard to the interpretation of the Criminal Code as it relates to a police officer’s authority to transport firearms, the Chief of Police ensure all Toronto police officers who may be in the possession of restricted firearms for purposes other than employment-related are clearly aware of their responsibilities in accordance with the Criminal Code (Board Minute No. C190/98 refers).

The Board at its meeting on March 26, 1999 received an interim report and requested a final report on this issue for the May 20, 1999 Board meeting (Board Minute No. 149/99 refers).

The Board at its meeting on May 20, 1999 granted a three month extension with a final report on this issue due for the August 12, 1999 Board meeting (Board Minute No. 232/99 refers).

RESPONSE:

Since the Board’s original request, Bill C-68 ‘The Firearms Act’ came into effect on December 1st, 1998.  Bill C-68 clearly defines the requirements placed on Public Agents and private individuals pertaining to the handling, transportation and storage of firearms.  Service Rules have been revised to reflect Bill C-68.

Members who possess personal firearms are subject to the transportation, storage and handling Regulations as specified in the Criminal Code.

It is recommended that the Board adopt the draft By-law to formalize the revisions to the Service Rules.

Sgt. Brian Keown of Corporate Planning (808-7762) will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board approved the foregoing.

TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD

BY-LAW NO. 128

To amend By-law No. 99 establishing rules

for the effective management of 

the Metropolitan Toronto Police Service

The Toronto Police Services Board HEREBY ENACTS as follows:

1. By-law No. 99, a by-law “To make rules for the effective management of the Metropolitan Toronto Police Service” (hereinafter called the “By-law”) is amended by deleting section 4.6.0 through 4.6.13 of the Rules, attached as Schedule “A” to the By-law and forming part thereof, and substituting the following therefor:

4.6.0
FIREARMS

4.6.1 FIREARMS TO BE CARRIED

Police officers shall not carry any firearm other than their issued or authorized firearm while on duty.

4.6.2 OFF DUTY PROHIBITION

When off duty,  police officers are prohibited from carrying their issued or authorized firearm, except:

· when actually travelling to or from duty

· when attending, travelling to or returning from an authorized range

· where the nature of the officer’s duties necessitates the continued possession of the firearm and the chief of police has provided written authorization for such possession.

4.6.3 RESPONSIBILITY FOR FIREARMS

Members shall be responsible for the security of any issued or authorized firearm, ammunition or explosive substance.  Members shall ensure issued or authorized firearms are maintained in proper working order.

4.6.4 STORAGE OF FIREARMS

Police officers shall store their issued or authorized firearm in accordance with the established practice.

4.6.5 CARRYING/HANDLING OF FIREARMS BY CIVILIAN MEMBERS

Civilian members shall not carry or handle firearms on behalf of the police service.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, a civilian armourer of the Armament Section – Training and Education Unit and civilian members assigned to the Property and Evidence Management Unit authorized to handle and transport firearms are exempt from this prohibition, while in the performance of their duties.

2. The Rules are amended by deleting section 4.11.2 and substituting the following:

4.11.2 RESPONSIBLE FOR CONDITION AND SAFE STORAGE

Members are responsible for the good care, serviceable condition and safe storage of  issued articles of uniform and equipment, including temporarily assigned equipment.  The issuance and usage of temporarily assigned equipment shall be in accordance with the established practice.

When not in use, articles of uniform and equipment issued to members, other than firearms, shall be stored:

· in the member’s secured personal locker at his/her unit; or

· in the member’s principal residence.

Members shall not apply any substance to, or alter, any article of uniform or equipment so as to affect its reissuance.

3.
The Rules are amended by deleting the second paragraph of section 5.1.8 and substituting the following:

Notwithstanding the foregoing, police officers shall store their issued or authorized firearm in accordance with the established practice.

ENACTED AND PASSED THIS    12th  day of      August 1999





______________________________






Norman Gardner






Chairman
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#357. "POLICE AUTHORIZED RANGES" DEFINED
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 22, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police
SUBJECT:



“POLICE AUTHORIZED RANGES” DEFINED

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive this report for information purposes.

BACKGROUND:
At its meeting on June 18, 1998, the Board requested that, with regard to recommendation 1.1.7 of the Internal Audit report on the Firearms Registration Unit pertaining to the definition of “police authorized range”, the Chief of Police provide any amendments to applicable Service Directives and Rules (Board Minute No. C192/98 refers).
The Board at its meeting on March 26, 1999 received an interim report and requested a final report on this issue for the May 20, 1999 Board meeting (Board Minute No. 148/99 refers).

The Board at its meeting on May 20, 1999 granted a three month extension with a final report on this issue due for the August 12, 1999 Board meeting (Board Minute No. 233/99 refers).

RESPONSE:

Since the original request was made, Bill C-68 ‘The Firearms Act’ was implemented on December 1st, 1998.  As a result of the new legislation, several Service Directives and Rules were affected and had to be revised.  The definition ‘authorized range’ in the directive entitled ‘Use of Authorized Range’ (15-07) has been enhanced and the amended directive will be published in the near future.

‘Police authorized range’ although not specifically defined previously in the Service Rules and Directives was generally held to be any Toronto Police Service range.  The new definition reflects a broader, more inclusive definition of authorized range intended to remove encumbrances to officers availing themselves of additional firearm training.  The definition reads as follows: 

authorized range: 
refers to a range operated by the Toronto Police Service (TPS), another Ontario Police Service, a privately owned and provincially approved shooting range or a range operated by the Department of National Defence

Service Rules pertaining to firearms and authorized ranges have been revised and are included in By-law No. 128 that is outlined in a separate Board Report.  Attached for the Board’s information is the unpublished revision of directive 15-07 that reflects the recommendations of the Internal Audit Report and Bill C-68.

Sgt. Brian Keown of Corporate Planning (808-7762) will be in attendance to answer questions, if required.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#358. POLICE ADEQUACY AND EFFECTIVENESS STANDARDS
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 29, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:
POLICE ADEQUACY AND EFFECTIVENESS STANDARDS

RECOMMENDATION:
THAT the Board receive the following report

BACKGROUND:
The Police Adequacy and Effectiveness Standards Regulation (Adequacy Standards) made under the Police Services Act (Ontario Regulation 3/99) is part of the Ontario government’s overall strategy to provide police services boards and police services (stakeholders) with the structure and tools they need to ensure the effective delivery of policing services.

The Adequacy Standards require all police services to provide services in the following six (6) core policing areas:

· crime prevention

· law enforcement

· victim assistance

· public order maintenance

· emergency response services

· administration & infrastructure

Implementation of these requirements is staged in four (4) phases with full compliance required by January 1, 2001.  On that date, in addition to providing the services named in the Regulation, all police services boards are required to have and provide to their chief of police written plans and policies relating to these services, and all police services are required to have written procedures and processes for these services.

FOUR PHASE IMPLEMENTATION

I
Information and Education
January 1999 – June 1999

· Ministry of the Solicitor General and Correctional Services, Policing Services Division (PSD) to develop and distribute Information Package to all police services boards and police services

· PSD to conduct regional information & training sessions for members of municipal councils, police services boards and chiefs of police

II
Self-Assessment
June 1999 – November 1999

· Police services boards and police services to perform self-assessment of their current policies, procedures and functions/services and identify areas of compliance and non-compliance

· Ministry of the Solicitor General and Correctional Services (Ministry) to release accredited training and core competency standards in September 1999

· Ministry to provide Sets 1 and 2 of the Guidelines and Sample Board Policies which may be used to develop local policies and procedures
Set 1
Drafts Sent to Stakeholders
May 25

Deadline for Feedback
June 25

Expected Publication of Final Guidelines
end of July / beginning of August

(1) Set 2

Drafts Sent to Stakeholders
July 09

Deadline for Feedback
August 20

Expected Publication of Final Guidelines
September
Due to the delay in publication of Set 1 of the Guidelines, the dates for Phase II will in fact be July/August 1999 – November 1999

III
Planning
December 1999

· Police services boards to develop a plan setting out steps needed to be taken by the board and the police service to achieve full compliance

· Ministry to provide Set 3 of Guidelines and Sample Board Policies

Set 3
Expected Publication of Final Guidelines
December
IV
Implementation
January 2000 – December 2000

· Police services boards and police services to implement plan to achieve full compliance with Adequacy Standards Regulation by January 1, 2001

TPS SELF-ASSESSMENT BASED ON DRAFT GUIDELINES –SET 1

To aid the stakeholders and to ensure standardization of services, plans, policies and procedures, the PSD will be publishing 3 sets of Guidelines.  Each Guideline is in three (3) parts:

· Legislative/Regulatory Requirements

· Sample Board Policy

· Police Services Guidelines

As noted above, Set 1 of the Police Adequacy and Effectiveness Standards Guidelines and Sample Board Policies was to be published in June.  However, the publication date is now expected to be in late July or early August.  On June 21, 1999, Corporate Planning received draft copies of the first set (Set 1) of Guidelines and Sample Board Policies.

Instead of waiting for the publication of the final Guidelines, Corporate Planning has conducted a preliminary review of the draft Guidelines to ascertain whether the Toronto Police Service currently

a) delivers the service;

b) has written procedures

which complies with the Draft Adequacy Standards Guidelines.  This report will only answer to the Police Service Guidelines.

The following are the findings of the review:

1. The Adequacy Standards Regulation requires police services boards to prepare a business plan at least once every three years.  The four key elements of this plan are:

· Business Plan

· Information Technology and Security Plan

· Police Facilities Plan

· Resource Planning Methodology

The Toronto Police Services Board does not currently have a Business Plan.

At the present time, the Toronto Police Service does have written procedures in the Policy and Procedure Manual and/or the Information Security Manual which addresses the following:

· Information technology and security

· Police facilities

Once the Board has developed a Business Plan, the Toronto Police Service will be in a better position to assess the existing procedures, and make the necessary amendments to ensure compliance with the Adequacy Standards.

2.
The Toronto Police Service currently provides the following services, including written procedures, which are contained in the Toronto Police Service Policy and Procedure Manual.  These procedures will require minor amendments to comply with the Draft Adequacy Standards Guidelines:

· Pursuits

· Hate / Bias Motivated Crime

· Hate Propaganda

· Traffic Management, Enforcement and Road Safety procedures

· technical collision investigation

· breath analysis investigation

· Witness Protection

· Public Order Units

· Arrest

· Criminal Investigation Management and Procedures

· scenes of crime analysis

· canine tracking

· behaviour science supports

· polygraph services

· electronic interception

· video and photographic surveillance

· Search of Premises

· Search of Persons

· Police Response to Persons who are Emotionally Disturbed or have a Mental Illness or a Developmental Disability

· Paid Informants and Agents

· Prisoner Care and Control

· Stolen or Smuggled Firearms Investigations

· Police Action at Labour Disputes

· Preliminary Perimeter Control and Containment

· Hostage Rescue

· Major Incident Command

· Explosives

3.
Although the Toronto Police Service currently provides the following services and most of the procedures exist in unit-specific operational procedures, the Toronto Police Service does not currently have Service-wide procedures for the following as outlined in the Draft Adequacy Standards Guidelines:

· Problem-Oriented Policing

· Community Patrol

· Crime, Call and Public Disorder Analysis

· Joint Forces Operations

· Internal Task Forces

· Traffic Management, Enforcement and Road Safety procedures

· reconstruction

· applicable training

· Traffic Management, Enforcement and Road Safety Plan

· Communications and Dispatch

· Criminal Investigation Management and Procedures

· forensic identification

· physical surveillance

· analytical charting techniques

· Criminal Intelligence

· Criminal Investigation Management Plan

· Tactical Units

· Crisis Negotiation

Outstanding Guidelines

The following requirements listed in the Adequacy Standards Regulation and/or in the Self-Assessment Tool have not been addressed in Set 1 of the Guidelines.  It is expected that they will be included in Sets 2 and 3 of the Guidelines.

· Compliance Plan

· Court Security Plan

· Emergency Plan

· Quality Assurance Process

· Skills Development and Learning Plan

· Bail and Violent Crime

· Child Physical and Sexual Abuse

· Child Pornography

· Counter-Terrorism

· Court Security

· Crime Prevention Initiatives

· Criminal Harassment

· Domestic Occurrences

· Drug Investigations Other Than Simple Possession

· Elder and Vulnerable Adult Abuse

· Found Human Remains

· Fraud and False Pretence

· Ground Search

· Homicides and Attempts

· Illegal Gaming

· Missing Persons

· Parental or Non-Parental Abductions

· Prisoner Transportation

· Proceeds of Crime

· Property and Evidence Control

· Property Offences, including Break and Enter

· Public Complaints

· Robbery

· Sexual Assault

· Stolen or Smuggled Firearms

· Vehicle Theft

· Victims Assistance

· Waterways Policing

· Youth Crime

I recommend that the Board receive this report.

Director Kristina Kijewski and Analyst Ma-Ying Mak (808-7763) of Corporate Planning will be available to respond to any questions which may arise.

Kristina Kijewski, Director, and Ma-Ying Mak, Analyst, Corporate Planning, were in attendance and discussed this report with the Board.

The Board received the foregoing and referred this issue to the Policy & Budget Subcommittee to establish a joint working group between the Board and the Service.
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#359. ONTARIO CIVILIAN COMMISSION ON POLICE SERVICES - REPORT WITH RESPECT TO THE DISCIPLINARY PRACTICES OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICE
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 29, 1999 from Norman Gardner, Chairman:

SUBJECT:



ONTARIO CIVILIAN COMMISSION ON POLICE SERVICES (OCCOPS) - Report on a Fact-Finding into Various Matters With Respect to the Disciplinary Practices of the Toronto Police Service

RECOMMENDATION:

1.)
THAT the Board receive the above captioned OCCOPS report for information; 





2.)
THAT the Board  and the Chief of Police submit a joint response to the 13 recommendations directed at the Board, Chief and the Service contained in the OCCOPS report;





3.)
THAT the joint report responding to the recommendations be submitted for approval to the Board at its confidential meeting on December 9, 1999; and





4.)
THAT a final report be provided to OCCOPS by the Board for December 31, 1999.

BACKGROUND:

The Board at its meeting on May 4, 1998 received a request from OCCOPS requesting information as a result of the Solicitor General and Minister of Correctional Services receiving a request from the Toronto Police Association (TPA) for a formal OCCOPS investigation into discipline matters of the Toronto Police Service.  (Board Minute #C133/98 refers).  The TPA alleged that there was different treatment of Service members, that being, senior officers including command, uniform officers and civilians, in the handling of discipline.

In compliance, the Board responded to the OCCOPS request with extensive information for the Commission review on July 16, 1998.  (Board Minutes #C23/98 & 342/98 refer).

The Commission released its final report on July 13, 1999 and concluded that: 

Overall, there is no clear evidence that there exists one standard (of discipline) for Association members and another for Senior Officers.

However, the Commission in its fact-finding found the discipline system of the Toronto Police Service required improvement and made related recommendations.  In addition, there were further recommendations dealing with personal data and records, human resource management systems, accountability, performance management and Board governance. In total there were 13 recommendations directed at the Board, Chief of Police and the Service.

The Commission strongly recommended that the various outstanding issues be addressed by the Board , Chief of Police and the Service in a timely manner.  A detailed report was requested to be submitted to OCCOPS by December 31, 1999.

THEREFORE, IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT:


1.)
THAT the Board receive the above captioned OCCOPS report for information; 


2.)
THAT the Board  and the Chief of Police submit a joint response to the 13 recommendations directed at the Board, Chief and the Service contained in the OCCOPS report;


3.)
THAT the joint report responding to the recommendations be submitted for approval to the Board at its confidential meeting on December 9, 1999; and


4.)
THAT a final report be provided to OCCOPS by the Board by December 31, 1999. 

The Board approved the foregoing report with the following amendment:

THAT recommendation no. 3 be amended to read as follows:

THAT the joint report responding to the recommendations be submitted for approval at the December 9, 1999 confidential meeting and that a public report also be available.
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#360. INTERIM REPORT OF THE POLICE PURSUIT TASK FORCE
The Board was in receipt of the following report JULY 19, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



INTERIM REPORT OF THE POLICE PURSUIT TASK FORCE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board receive the following report for information

BACKGROUND:

On April 22, 1999 the Board received a report from the Police Pursuit Task Force outlining contributing factors resulting in police pursuits and strategies to reduce police pursuits (Board Minute 197/99 refers).

At that meeting Commissioner Judy Sgro was appointed the chairperson of this committee.  The committee, including Commissioner Sgro, consists of Superintendent Gary J. Beamish (2509), Staff Sergeant Douglas Mottram (1193), both of the Training and Education Unit, Superintendent Paul Gottschalk (4254) of Professional Standards, Superintendent Ronald Taverner (2910) of Special Investigation Services and Staff Inspector George Cushing (3226) of 11 Division.

Meetings have been held and discussions have taken place regarding training, Service policy and procedures, auto manufacturing and insurance initiatives, community initiatives, funding and legislation.

Future meetings will be held and topics will include refining the above initiatives along with public education and enforcement programs, technological innovations, public awareness programs, partnerships with business, data collection, investigations and communications.

Conclusion:
Under the direction of Commissioner Sgro the committee is on target to present a final report to the Board by November of 1999.

Superintendent Gary J. Beamish, local 8-4814 and Staff Sergeant Douglas Mottram, of the Training and Education Unit, will be at the Board meeting to answer any questions.

The Board received the foregoing.
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#361. NOTIFICATION TO RESIDENTS REGARDING SEXUAL ASSAULTS IN THEIR NEIGHBOURHOODS
The Board was in receipt of a report AUGUST 9, 1999 from Olivia Chow, Board Member, regarding notification to residents of sexual assaults that occur in their neighbourhoods.  A copy of the report is appended to this Minute for information.

Mary Pritchard, Assaulted Women’s Helpline, was in attendance and made a deputation to the Board.

Inspector Tony Warr, Sexual Assault Squad, was also in attendance and updated the Board on press releases and other communication notices which were issued regarding several sexual assaults that have occurred recently.  Insp. Warr also advised that the police have attended community meetings, conducted door-to-door notification, and are considering general mail delivery to further warn the public about the sexual assaults.

The Board received the foregoing report and deputation and approved the following Motion:

THAT the Service prepare a checklist of actions to be taken, when warranted, to notify the public of criminal acts being committed, especially when they involve serial crimes of violence against the person, e.g. sexual assaults.
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#362. GREATER TORONTO REGION POLICE MOTORCYCLE COMPETITION
The Board was in receipt of the following report AUGUST 10, 1999 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police:

SUBJECT:



Greater Toronto Region Police Motorcycle Competition

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the Board approve an expenditure of $2000.00 from the Special Fund towards the creation of a Police Motorcycle Skills Competition to be hosted by members of the Toronto Police Service. 
BACKGROUND:

Motorcycles are growing as a choice of vehicle in our transportation-oriented society. The Toronto Police Service has employed motorcycles as an integral part of its patrol fleet since 1910. Members of Traffic Services-Highway Patrol utilize the versatility of the motorcycle as part of their daily patrol duties.

Officers of Traffic Services-Highway Patrol have acted as Ambassadors for the Toronto Police Service at various Community Events by way of safe riding demonstrations by the “Winged Wheels” Motorcycle Team. Members of the service have participated in Skills Competitions hosted by other Police Agencies.

The Greater Toronto Region Police Motorcycle Competition will take place on Saturday, September 18th, 1999 on the grounds of Exhibition Place. The purpose of the Competition will be to encourage and demonstrate safe, responsible police motorcycle operation, to establish camaraderie and kinship in the Law Enforcement Community and to support Local and Regional Charities.

The Competition will be open to Police Officers from the Greater Toronto Region. We anticipate approximately 25 to 30 officers from The Toronto Police Service will take part, with a total participation of approximately 50 to 60 officers.

The Competition skill level exceeds the standards of the Training and Education Unit and has the endorsement of Police Vehicle Operations. The Competition will demonstrate to the public that the Toronto Police Service is taking a proactive approach to “Safe Driving and Road Safety”.

The funds provided will be used to acquire the necessary administrative and logistical materials required to represent the City of Toronto and its Police Service in a professional and proficient manner.

This event can only further the positive image of the Toronto Police Service and its officers as a world-class organization in the eyes of the motoring public and the greater community at large.

The involved members of Traffic Services-Highway Patrol have initiated fundraising for the Competition and financial assistance is also being solicited from the Toronto Police Association and the Toronto Police Amateur Athletic Association as well as Corporate Supporters.

The Competition Organizers would be honoured if the Chair of the Police Services Board could attend the Competition and officiate over the Opening Ceremonies. The Police Services Board would be recognized for its support on Competition Literature and acknowledged on Competition Day.

Superintendent Gary Grant and Constable Andy Norrie of Traffic Services-Highway Patrol will be in attendance to answer any budgetary or general questions that may arise.

The Board approved the foregoing.
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#363. ADJOURNMENT


Chairman

� It is an agreement between Parking Tag Operations and the Toronto Police Service that anyone presenting a parking tag and a valid disabled permit will have the parking tag withdrawn to ensure an educational process and said person is given a copy of the attached form (Appendix A).


� 2. - (1) The Minister shall issue a disabled person parking permit to every applicant therefor if,





(a)  the applicant is an individual who is unable to walk unassisted for more than 200 metres without great difficulty or danger to his or her health or safety; and





(b)  the applicant submits a certificate of a medical practitioner, on a form to be provided by the Ministry, certifying that the applicant is a disabled person and setting out whether the disability is temporary or permanent and if temporary, the anticipated length of time the disability is expected to continue, if known.


DISABLED PERSON PARKING PERMITS - R.R.0. 1990, REG. 581








